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P.O. Box 599

Mayo, MD  21106

www.selbyonthebay.org
SCA Board of Director’s Meetings are held the first Tuesday of every month · 7:30 p.m. 

Location: MCA Hall · All residents are welcome and encouraged to attend.

Letter from the SCA President

I would like to welcome all of our new neighbors who have moved into Selby over the past year.  I would also like to thank all who have volunteered their time to attend meetings, help with children’s events, cut grass at the beach, hang nettle nets, clean up litter from our streets during Community Clean-Up, deliver newsletters, and otherwise work to make our community one we can all be proud to live in.

Spring is here and the Community Board will be looking for volunteers to help with the work on the community beach and park area. We also would like to ask for donations to help pay for community expenses that cannot be paid for out of our Special Tax account. (See below for donation information and mailing address.)  If you have any questions, feel free to contact me at 410-798-6105.

Ed Robey, SCA President
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Clubhouse Purchase Price Finalized
On April 5, 2005, the third and final appraisal on the Clubhouse and two adjacent lots was completed, setting the value at $165,000. This price, determined by appraisal company Colliers Pinkard, is the one that both we and YDF must honor.  The first two appraisals determined that the purchase price established by the third appraisal must be somewhere between $125,000 and $445,000.  According to our previously negotiated contract, settlement should occur 45 days from April 5th.  As of press time, however, no response has been received from Youth Development Foundation.  Although they are bound by contract to sell us the property, it is impossible to predict their response to the appraisal.  

Now that the appraisal process is over, repairs to the Clubhouse to correct current fire code violations can now be completed, and we can resume using the building.  Once settlement occurs, real renovations can begin.  For more information or to help with repairs, please call Ed Robey at 410-798-6105.

Nothing Scary about this Halloween Party!
The annual Halloween party was held on October 31, 2004, at the beach.  A costume contest highlighted the evening and the judges were so impressed with the originality of the costumes that they had a very difficult time deciding the winners.  Snacks and drinks were also served as many enjoyed the bonfire and hayride. Thank you to Michelle and Marty Joyce, Bill Harding, Lois Carlson, Marci Dawson, Susan Lanier, and all those who pitched in anonymously.   
Santa Pauses in Selby 
Santa visited Selby children at the MCA Hall in December.  We hope he will accept our very belated thanks for taking time out of his busy schedule to visit the children, who enjoyed his version of The Night Before Christmas, as well as gifts and snacks.  We appreciate all of Santa’s helpers, and particularly the MCA, for allowing us to use their building.

Holiday Lights Brighten Community
The Annual Holiday Lights Contest took place on December 22, 2004.  This year the contest was expanded to four categories.  The winners were: Best Traditional display, the ???  on  6th Ave.; Most Illuminated display, the Thomas family at 913 Severn Ave.; Judges’ Award, the Spies family on Otis Street, and Best Door, the Watson family on 1st Ave.  The judges included Todd Croteau, Marci Dawson, along with Ellie and Katie Moser, and Susan Lanier, along with Alan, David and Tommy Lanier. 
Help!  We Need Somebody…
Our Social Chairman, Marty Joyce, had to resign recently, and someone is needed to take his place on the Board.  Over the past several years, the main duties of the Social Chair have been to organize children’s holiday parties and vote on issues at our Board meetings, which take place on the first Tuesday of every month.  The current term ends on September 30, 2005.  If you are interested in the position, please call Ed Robey at 410-798-6105.

Won’t You Come Take Me Home?
A cabin cruiser has been tied up to one of our swimming area pilings all winter.  Since nettle nets will soon be installed, the owner of the vessel must move his or her boat by May 21, 2005.  Those pilings are not a legal mooring. Thanks to the owner for prompt attention to this matter.

Is Your Wireless Network Safe?
New homeowners Scott Gillis and Leslie Smith submitted a very interesting article on Wireless Networking to the newsletter, but due to size limitations we could not fit the entire article, which they are distributing to Selby residents.  If you have a wireless network in your home, the information in this article may be surprising.  The article is also online at http://sgillis.com/selbynewsletter.html, and there is also a map showing the homes in the Edgewater/Selby area with wireless networking at http://www.sgillis.com/selby/.

Scott also provides free instructions on his web site on how to secure your network, as well as how to protect yourself from SpyWare, Viruses, Pop-ups, and MalWare.

Thanks to Scott & Leslie as well for recovering our “lost” web site and getting http://selbyonthebay.org back on-line again! 
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Thank You for Your Support

Although dues are no longer required for membership in the SCA, many residents have chosen to show their support for the community and the Community Association through financial contribution.  Please consider donating to help maintain your community.  Contributions can be mailed to:  SCA, PO Box 599, Mayo, MD 21106.

Planning and Zoning Updates

Michelle Corkadel, SCA Zoning Officer

On March 21, 2005, the Anne Arundel County Council approved two pieces of legislation that directly affect our community.  The first was Bill 03-05, An Ordinance Concerning Subdivision and Development – For the purpose of repealing “Article 26 Subdivisions,” and the second was Bill 04-05, An Ordinance Concerning Zoning – For the purpose of repealing “Article 28 Zoning” and adding a new article to the Anne Arundel County Code.  The complete bills are available on the County web site: www.aacounty.org/CountyCouncil/approvedLegis.cfm
          In summary, the bills strengthened the overall approach to responsible development.  Soil conservation was addressed, requiring more sound grading requirements for both individual lots and sub-divisions, a positive step for all property owners who have invested substantial monies to keep their lots from disappearing underneath inches of water every rainfall.  Also, budget recommendations will be proposed in May to support measures allowing the county additional staff for more site inspections prior to granting grading permits.  

          However, the code still lacks overall support of responsible growth in terms of adequate emergency services, educational resources, storm water management, and roadway systems.  Since most of our property is “grandfathered,” new regulations concerning ratios and requirements do not apply.  No steps have been taken to control the quantity of new building permits per year in our community, further burdening those systems, which will probably get worse before improving.  Other omissions include the right of a community to have input in the permitting process and inadequate time-lines for adjacent property owners to have an opportunity for proper representation in the permitting process.

         Finally, the recurring issue of adequate storm water management in Selby and other areas remains ignored.  Remedies are being sought on a countywide legislative level to address original public works efforts to correct the problem.  Some of their recommendations would create more problems for property owners and the environment, though some of the immediate problems would have been patched.  Ways to enhance systems are being examined, but, at this time, the County has made no additional commitments regarding completion of the existing proposal.  

          The County Council has agreed to meet with the newly formed County Communities Coalition, which includes a representative from Selby, to discuss drafting an amendment to Bill 03-05 and 04-05 to handle Storm Water Management.  Please email our representative, Councilman Ed Reilly at ereilly@aacounty.org with concerns regarding this legislation.  Also, please contact me with any community zoning concerns or issues at corkadelm@verizon.net. 
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Neighborhood News
Mosquito Control
Selby on the Bay will be sprayed for mosquitoes, as needed, again this summer season.  Individual property owners may opt out of having their property sprayed.  To have your property be exempt from mosquito control spraying, you must notify the Maryland Department of Agriculture (MDA) in writing.  Please address correspondence to:

Program Supervisor

Mosquito Control Section

Maryland Department of Agriculture

50 Harry S Truman Parkway

Annapolis, MD 21401

You may also contact the program supervisor, Michael Cantwell, at 410-841-5870 or visit their web site at http://www.mda.state.md.us for more information.

Operation ID

Selby on the Bay is participating in Operation ID.  This program involves using an engraver to etch your driver’s license number onto your valuables, or photographing them instead, in order to assist police with locating your belongings if they are ever stolen. You will receive two Operation ID stickers to place on doors or windows of your house to let others know you participate in this program. To borrow an engraver, or for more information, please call Beth Livingston at 410-798-9474.

BayWinds and Community Information Online

If you would prefer to receive your newsletter by email, contact Marci Dawson at moser@comcast.net. 
For the most up to date information about important issues concerning our community, join the Selby Broadcast List.  You will receive periodic e-mails by blind carbon copy.  To join, send your e-mail address to Hyla876@aol.com.

Anne Arundel County Police Report
Selby on the Bay

If any community resident is having a problem on his or her street, please call Dennis Gheen and report it to him as well as to the police.  Mr. Gheen will discuss the problem with you and keep a record of it to be compiled in a report reviewed by the county police so that problem areas in the community can be addressed.  Please call Mr. Gheen at 301-261-7021 or via email at cptree@comcast.net.  Additionally, the Southern District County Police has an officer available to answer any questions and concerns by any resident through the Police and Communities Together (P.A.C.T.) program, whose goal is to build a working partnership between the citizens of Anne Arundel County and the police department to improve our quality of life.  Contact Officer Don Clime at 410-222-1961 or ofcclime@hotmail.com.
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Important Contacts:

· Beach Parking Stickers and Boat Ramp Keys:  Dennis Gheen  301-261-7021 or 410-798-1504, or Ed Robey 410-798-6105 (parking stickers only)        

       All Selby residents and property owners must display a Selby parking sticker on their car to park at the beach.   If your car is parked at the Clubhouse or boat ramp without a sticker, it will be towed!

· SCA By-laws:  Evelyn Gingell 410-798-1719 or moser@comcast.net 

· SCA President: Ed Robey 410-798-6105

· Selby Athletic Association:  Martin O’Callaghan  410-798-0204 or president@selbyaa.org. 
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       Donations to the SAA are tax deductible.
BayWinds Editors: 

Susan Lanier




Marci Dawson-Moser



410-798-5050 or Hyla876@aol.com


410-798-8568 or moser@comcast.net
[image: image7.png]





Please Support 

Our Advertisers!
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Martin O’Callaghan, Realtor


(410) 956-2550 Office


(443) 994-6352 Mobile


martinsrpi@aol.com


www.homesdatabase.com/martin	
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